




I am the associate director in the UW-Madison financial aid office. I am 
contacting you because we have identified you as a student who received a 
Wisconsin Higher Education Grant ( WHEG)  last year but did not receive one 
this year due to the cutoff for the grant coming much earlier than last year.
This early cutoff is due to the current state budget impasse. You currently 
have sufficient financial need to receive the grant, you meet all other 
eligibility criteria but the funds are not available for you (and others in 
similar circumstances) to use for school expenses. 

Governor Doyle is tentatively planning a 10:00 a.m. press conference on 
Tuesday, Oct. 9 on the upper steps of Memorial Union to discuss the Wisconsin 
Higher Education Grant (WHEG) and the state budget. The governor is looking 
for a few UW-Madison students who are WHEG-eligible for the 2007-08 year but 
who have not been awarded WHEG because they are "wait-listed" due to the 
budget impasse.  We were wondering if you were interested in participating in 
the press conference.

 You are under no obligation whatsoever to participate in this press 
conference. Your financial aid package is not dependent upon your willingness 
to stand with the Governor or speak at the conference. Your participation is 
completely voluntary and at your discretion.

 Passage of the budget does not guarantee that you will receive the grant; 



there are many students on the waiting list who find themselves in the same 
situation and we cannot be sure where your name is on the waiting list 
relative to other Wisconsin students who are waiting; nor can we be sure of 
the amount of grant that will be approved. 

If you are interested/willing to attend, we need for you to contact John 
Lucas of University Communications at (608) 262-8287, or jplucas@wisc.edu and 
let him know of your willingness to attend. If you are not, that is perfectly 
fine.

 Thank you for taking the time to read this email.

Michelle Curtis

Associate Director

Student Financial Services

University of Wisconsin-Madison


